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MINUTES

Groton Electric Light Department





June 15, 2021
Present:  Commissioners Fisher, Hersh & Lindemer; Manager Kelly, and Business Manager Lemire
Also present: Judy Anderson, Ginger Vollmar
The meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m.
BOARD REORGANIZATION

Due to the recent election, Mr. Kelly recommended that the Groton Electric Light Board reorganize per the Groton Electric policy.  
Mr. Fisher MOVED:
TO ELECT MR. HERSH AS CHAIRMAN, MR. FISHER AS CLERK, AND 
MR. LINDEMER AS MEMBER
The motion was seconded, and ALL VOTED IN FAVOR.
FLORENCE ROCHE

Mr. Kelly distributed the “Florence Roche options” summary sheet.  Mr. Kelly began by telling the board that one of his goals as manager is fiscal stewardship.  He wanted to be clear that, spending $500,000 for a solar system in exchange for Florence Roche installing an electric heating system is not beneficial economically.  Although GELD will gain $16,000 per year in sales, it will be in negative cash flow because during the heating months (winter), GELD has been selling electricity at a loss for the past several years. He is also concerned about the liability of roof issues should we take on the solar rooftop project. 
He noted that west facing panels would maximize the evening peak; there would be less production overall, but more production in the evening (when GELD’s peak happens).

Mr. Hersh stated the roof liability issues are a non-starter for him.

Mr. Fisher believes it will be an asset to the Town whether (or not) it offsets electric charges.  

Mr. Lindemer said he would like a partnership where it is a win/win – he does not want the ratepayers subsidizing the project. He discussed the roof coating to minimize risk.

A battery storage back up system was also discussed.  Mr. Kelly believes a battery energy storage system can be justified; it has a small footprint which can be hidden or showcased depending on what the school would like to do. With the DeLorean terms, there is no capital, no risk, no maintenance, and GELD would garner 30% of the capacity & transmission savings.

After some discussion, the Board asked Mr. Kelly to create a proposal to submit to the Florence Roche Building Committee with specific details about who will maintain what in regards to solar and battery back up systems.  The Board will reconvene at a future meeting to review and discuss the document for submittal.

NEW/OTHER BUSINESS

No New/Other business
Agenda items having been concluded; the meeting adjourned at 6:15 p.m. 







      














Respectfully submitted,

      
Tammi Lemire









Business Manager








Approved by Clerk:
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